
Meyers  next  up  for  USFS
prescribed burn
U.S. Forest Service fuels management crews expect to begin
prescribed  fire  operations  on  the  south  side  of  the
intersection of Pioneer Trail and Highway 50 in Meyers on July
25. Work will continue through Tuesday. The project area is
approximately 60 acres and consists of piles of vegetation and
woody materials remaining after fuels reduction efforts aimed
at reducing wildfire risk to the community. Fuels management
crews expect to accomplish 30 acres.

On Monday, the Forest Service will staff a prescribed fire
information station at the end of Evelyn Road on the south
side  of  Pioneer  Trail.  Fire  information  staff  will  be
available  from  8am  until  1pm.
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